<u>Minutes of Hawkesbury Parish Council Meeting</u> <u>held on Monday 18th January 2010 at 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall</u>

Present

Sue Hope (Chair) H Bleaken (Vice Chair), D Higgs, A Musty , J Otley, L Roberts, Colin Dixon and Peter Isaac.

Hazel Jones Parish Clerk

Apologies R Tyson,

- 1 Declaration of Interests
 None
- 2 Public Participation None

3 Planning Applications

App No	Address	Description	PC's Comments
PK09/6116/	Starveall Farm,	Erection of	The Parish
F	Beech Lane,	single storey	Council has no
	Hawkesbury Upton.	extension to	objection to the
		west elevation to	change of use,
		facilitate	however they do
		conversion of	object to the
		existing barn to	extension being
		1no. holiday let	made from cedar
			boarding and not
			natural stone
			and the
			corrugated fibre
			cement roofing
			sheets should be
			in natural slate
			as the main roof.
			Check to see if a
			"biodiversity test"
			and "bat survey
			has been carried
			out. Also the
			Councilor's
			wanted to
			condition all the

			rain goods etc to be appropriate and in keeping with an old barn. The Parish Council would like to be kept informed if the above requirements are not conformed
PK09/6087/ F	Granary House Park Street Hawkesbury Upton	Erection of rear conservatory	No Objection

4 Urgent Matter arising

SGCC Grass cutting quotation

Speak to SGCC to see if we can negotiate a three year contract with a disc.

Action

Clerk

Parish Clerk to speak to SGCC in preparation for Monday $\mathbf{1}^{\text{st}}$ February PCM.

Avon Wildlife Grassland Project

Janice Gardiner has offered to come and speak at one of our PCM. This was declined by Councilor's.

Resolved

Green Infrastructure Policy.

Further meeting on 10th February 2010

Action

Update next PCM

Emergency Appeal for Haiti

The Village is organizing on Sunday 24th January 2010 an emergency appeal and opening the village hall from 12-2pm to everyone. There will be soup available, raffle run by Sarah White any volunteers to make soup or can help

will be much appreciated.

Action

Update on the 1st February 2010 PCM

SGCC refuse collections

Councilors are being approached and being asked about the bin collections.

Action

Cllr Hope to speak to SGCC

Streetcare

A Thank you for the Snow plough that was used to clear the lanes in preparation for a funeral and also all the salt/grit bins have been replenished.

Action

A message of thanks to be given to Streetcare by Cllr Hope

Cllr Hope

Cllr Hope

Jubilee Trees

Cllr Roberts spoke to Mr Watts regarding the trees and he stated that he would be clearing the bottom of the trees.

Action

Cllr Roberts to check regarding the conservation area procedures.

Cllr Roberts

5 Date of next meeting

Monday 1st February 2010 at Hawkesbury Village Hall at 7.30pm

•